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Saddle Rock Ranches HOA

Tuesday, January 12, 2021
Call to Order/Attendance: Wayne King, Clint Dawes, Deanne Bihler, were virtually present along with a few homeowners.  Wayne called the virtual meeting to order.
Minute summary from 11/10/20 Meeting:  Clint read the minutes, Wayne motioned to approve, Deanne seconded, passed.  Posted on SRRHOA web site
Treasurer’s Report:  Deanne read the treasurers report.  Zelle works as a payment method for dues.  We currently have $25,162 in our HOA account.  We are planning to send out our dues notice next month.  The dues will be $120 for the year, no changes.  Since we didn’t spend much money this year due to COVID cancellations of our normal events, we had fewer expenses last year.  
We discussed using the neighborhood email to distribute the dues notice.  It would save time and money to email information verses printing, labeling and postage expense.  Members could also pay via Zelle with less effort.  We plan to include the ACC letter and the directory change request with the dues letter.  The problem we have is the lack of a full email list.  Since don’t have a full list of homeowners with an email address we will send letters and a blast email with the same information this year.  Several tools were mentioned to keep an email list like mail chimp.  If we do develop a complete homeowner list, we will need a volunteer to maintain it.   New homeowner Virginia offered to look into this, welcome to the neighborhood!  
ACC Update: Chris Noonan provided an update.  Not much activity this winter.  In case of suspicious activity please contact the Arapahoe County Sherriff’s office.  This would also be a good use of our email notification list, or a notification vis the next-door app.  
Old Business
· Fences- Most of this discussion is moved to the EAMD minutes. 
· Holiday Lighting- Looked great!
· New Neighbor gifts- We need some new gift ideas for the welcome packet to new homeowners.  Perishable items and plants are not working.  It is hard to reach new families in a timely manner so nonperishable items might work better.  
New Business: 
·  Dog bags- We need to order some new bags.  We could use our new debit cards.
Motion to Adjourn by Clint, Bill Seconded, passed.
Next HOA Meeting –March 9, 2021, TBD
Clint Dawes Secretary HOA
